
February 2013 Minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:10 p.m. 
 
 
Club Treasure, Rod Stauffer reported an operating balance of $5,814.89, in addition to the 
$5,000.00 we have in the future fund. 
 

 

  
OLD BUSINESS 
 

- The idea of having a 3rd party handle the cooking for all of the events was discuss 
further.  Ken Blackford said that he was still waiting on a call back.  Ed Wolfkamp said 
that Yummies was not interested.  Philip Grimes said that he did have somebody that 
might be interested in trying it. 

- Bob Sheesley was to work with Nathan on making more “run-up” stand slabs. 
- It was suggested that the club wait until just before our first event to install the new 

wind sock and pole. 
- It was asked that Butch Pendergrass and Adam Miller get together and discuss the 

best solution and schedules for the silt pond. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

- It was mentioned that this Sunday 2-10-13 would be a “field clean-up” day, starting at 
9:00 a.m., with the goals being to clean up the ditch, cut, and split wood.  It was asked 
that there be no flying until everything was finished.  Ken Blackford said that he would 
send out a mass email requesting volunteers. 

- A check was cut for $1,275.00 to Philip Grimes to help pay for equipment 
maintenance.  It was agreed that this money would be paid back by his services at the 
field, mainly the mowing expenses he normally charges the club. 

- Methods on how to keep the generator battery charged up were discussed.  Solar, 
trickle, etc,.etc. 

- It was asked that nobody drive across the field, especially after it has been raining 
and the field is still very damp. 

- It was noted that the usual Friday evening steak dinners that Tony Simmons cooks 
would now be $15.00 

 
 
50 / 50 Raffle…………was won by Butch Pendergrass…………who netted $50.00 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned around 7:50 p.m. 
 
 
2-5-13                   kab   


